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We were very relieved to receive a truck-load of aid from Billingshurst
in the middle of last month. The customs procedures were more complex
than in previous years but not  overly onerous.   We have also  received
approval to receive similar loads, at least until the end of this year.

The  load arrived on the  day that  our  stock  of  summer clothing was
finally exhausted.  Ironically, we still have supplies of winter clothing but
that is not suitable for summer conditions.  We are grateful for the timing
of  the  delivery,  and  it  was  not  long  before  items  from this  load  were
appearing on the donation records.

We  continue  to  make  donations  from  the  office,  albeit  in  smaller
quantities  and under  the  social  distancing restrictions  that  still  apply.
People still need to be clothed and be fed, and there are many households
who have had difficulties doing so during the pandemic.  We have been
able to maintain some level of donations throughout this period without
lorries through a combination of locally sourced items and sponsorship for
food purchases; we are grateful to those who made that possible.

This has been a long period of extra stain on our staff. Although none of
them has had COVID itself, there has been an impact though friends and
family, and due to the additional work that has been asked of them.  This
has tended to exacerbate other health problems, and we need to find some
way in which they can step back a little from time to time.

Finally, we would like to express our gratitude to Richard and those who
worked with him for all that they have done for people in this area.  We
trust that he will have a long and happy retirement - although watching
the sunset from a rocking chair on the porch probably isn’t his style.

RoAF is essentially a faith-based organisation that relies on prayer.
Below and overleaf we offer some prayer pointers, but please feel free
to add your own items as they come to mind. Prayer is our connection
with God’s  ultimate power source and,  without prayer support,  this
work would achieve nothing of lasting value. 

This month’s photos …
Here we go again        ~   A hit with the youngsters  ...  and the elderly        

It is some 30 years since the activities that evolved into RoAF and AN
began. Encouraged by many supporters, Richard Burgess and Jon Norman
drove a small truck load of aid to post-revolution Romania, intending it as
a ‘one-off’ venture.  What they saw fuelled a desire to continue to help. In
due course Richard bought his own truck and made aid trips four or five
times a year, as well as helping in many needy situations. Finally Richard
has hung up the keys to his truck - his dynamism and drive will be missed.

On behalf of hundreds of families and individuals; thank you, Richard!

Please pray …
1. For the plans for additional loads this year and clarity concerning loads

in future years.
2. A prompt return to full health and strength for all our colleagues.
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Give thanks …
1. For the safe arrival of a fresh load of clothing and other urgent items.
2. For sponsorship and local resources during the absence of deliveries.

Give thanks …
1. For Richard and all those who have helped him be a blessing to many.
2. For the problem-free transport of a load to Romania last month.
Please pray …
1. About new arrangements for loads from south Wales.
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